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Dear Parents and Carers,   

It has been the busiest, shortest term that we can remember! We have crammed 6 weeks into 4 

weeks and 3 days, which has meant it has been a whirlwind! We have had SATs tests in Year 6, CAT 

tests in Year 5, as well as a fantastic Maths meeting where Miss Russell and Mrs Lim modelled White 

Rose Maths to a group of about 100 adults and children in the hall. It was fabulous to see so many 

parents and children engaging and working together in something we are passionate about- MATHS! 

Children have been very positive about the changes to the menu, with the Salad bar being a huge 

success along with the noodles and burgers! Next term we have the Year 6 production to look forward 

to, along with Sports day and some class assemblies. It’s going to be a busy term. Wishing you a 

lovely half term holiday. 

Laura Cutts and Sarah Heaney Co Headteachers 

A huge well done to our Year 6 children who 

completed all their SATS exams last week. It is 

a stressful week for children and adults and they 

all did brilliantly. The rest of the school were ex-

tremely supportive sharing their classrooms and 

being very flexible in their day! Thank you to all 

the staff who supported and a very large shout 

out to Miss Williams who has planned this metic-

ulously. Only one more term before we say 

goodbye to our Year 6’s and welcome our new 

Year 3’s. 

SAFEGUARDING 

Mrs Heaney planned a pupil voice session 
across the whole school to find out how children 
feel about safety in the school, their voices and 
views. This is really useful in ensuring that we 
can address any areas of development and find 
out what concerns and worries the children. 
Overwhelmingly a large proportion of children 
reported that they felt safe in school, whilst giv-
ing us ideas to improve! A really important as-
pect of this was talking to the children about 
having trusted adults at home and at school. We 
were delighted that so many of the children felt 
that they could identify these in school:  

We would like to thank our parent readers who 

are coming into school regularly. We have 8 par-

ent readers, and between them they are manag-

ing to see nearly 100 children each week. The 

difference they have made to the children’s 

reading has been very noticeable. We really ap-

preciate them giving up their time. 

Year 3 : 97% 
Year 4: 91% 
Year 5: 93% 

Talking about trusted adults out-
side of school is really important 
too. You might like to use the 
activity below to find out who 

If you ever need to speak to a DSL about a safe-
guarding worry you have for your child, please let 
us know. Someone will always be here to listen. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to announce that we have been awarded the National Nurturing School Award! 

This is a very prestigious award that is the culmination of three years of work within the school. It 

recognises the support we have across the whole school in terms of pupil’s social, emotional and 

mental health and how this is part of our school culture. The application process is rigorous and ev-

idence based, the assessor spoke to pupils, staff, parents and trustees, as well as reviewing a sig-

nificant body of work. 

The principles and ethos of Nurture is something that we will continue to grow throughout the next 

few years. We want to ensure that Nurture is woven throughout our curriculum and the children’s 

daily lives. Our next steps are to include more parent outreach opportunities as well as introducing 

more specific nurture focus groups within the school.  Special thank you to Mrs Sazant who worked 

so hard to make this project happen. 

Some of our favourite quotes from the report – 

St Stephen’s is a joyful and loving school 

Everyone nurtures at St Stephen’s and is nurtured! 

One of the members of staff summed up the sense of family, belonging and love – “We’re 

the St Stephens family and you are part of it forever!” 

“We are a community, no child is left behind” (A child) 

We were very lucky to have GB 

Gymnast Sam Mostowfi visit 

the school and run  workshops 

and circuit training, as well as 

delivering an assembly. We 

have also managed to raise a 

significant amount of money to 

buy some new equipment for 

school. The children really en-

joyed themselves whilst being 

inspired by Sam's Motto  

"There's no such thing as fail-

ure - only trying, learning, and 

growing." Thank you to our 

sports crew for helping 

throughout the day . 



Year 3 

In Geography we’ve been learning about the layers of the 
earth, mountains and volcanoes.  



Year 4 

The students made their own non-chronological reports about Antarctica.  



Year 5 

 

Charlotte Bailey won the public vote for St. Stephen’s for the                                              

National Year 5 art competition for Artbytes.  



Year 6 
Beautiful art by Isla 

Sebby D'Elia has written a diary entry in English as  Aristotle 
making a discovery on a voyage to Greece.  


